Dear Editor,

Thank you for your letter about the submission to E-JC (E-JC#5216). The paper
is now revised where the corrections and suggestions from the referee report have
been taken into account.

e In line 9 from bottom to top, on page 1, we have added a comma (,) after
1921.

e In line 10 and line 9 from bottom to top, on page 2, we have added commas
(,) after “Section 2” and “Section 3”.

e In line 11 from top to bottom, on page 15, we have replaced the word “modula”
by “modulo”.

Following your request, the pdf-file of the revised version is attached. Thank you
for your attention and look forward to your final decision.

Sincerely yours,

Roberta R. Zhou and Wenlong Zhang



